LIZ HANBIDGE, MEMBER 61st LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

P.O. BOX 202061 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-2061 (717) 783-4102 FAX: (717) 705-2046

1098 W. SKIPPACK PIKE BLUE BELL, PA 19422 (610) 277-3230



WEBSITE: WWW.REPHANBIDGE.COM
EMAIL: REPHANBIDGE@PAHOUSE.NET

♠ @ REPHANBIDGE☑ @ REPHANBIDGE

August 3, 2023

Katie Merritt Director of Policy and Planning Office of Insurance Commissioner 1326 Strawberry Square Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Director Merritt:

I write today to urge you to add coverage of pelvic floor therapy to Pennsylvania's essential health benefits (EHB) package.

Under the Affordable Care Act, individual and small group (50 or fewer employees) health insurance policies must cover the ten categories of EHBs. Each state can select a benchmark plan to describe what specific benefits must be included in each EHB category.

Pennsylvania is behind the times. We have not updated our benchmark plan since 2017. The Insurance Department's reevaluation of Pennsylvania's EHB package shows the department's commitment to ensuring consumers get the care they need, when they need it.

Many Pennsylvanians need pelvic floor therapy. It is a vital service that promotes health that everyone should have access to. That's why I introduced House Bill 1315. But the legislative process takes time. And the Insurance Department, by updating Pennsylvania's EHB package, can ensure coverage of this service in individual and small group policies.

Thus, I urge you to ensure pelvic floor therapy, as contemplated in my House Bill 1315, is included in any update to Pennsylvania's EHB package.

Sincerely,

State Representative Liz Hanbidge

61st Legislative District